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Minutes

Wednesday, April 9, 2014 
Members Present

Molly Meulenbroek, Chair

Martha Wingate, Vice Chair 

Sandra Keans, Council Representative

Marilyn Jones

Rick Healey

Members Absent

Peter Bruckner

Nancy Dibble

Others present Michelle Mears, applicant, and Mike Provost

I. Call to Order.  The meeting was called to order at 7 p.m. by Ms. Meulenbroek.
II. Approval of Minutes.  The minutes from February 12, 2014 were approved with amendments to the discussion to include collaboration between the Planning Department and the Building Zoning and Licensing Department the motion was made by Ms. Wingate and seconded by Ms. Jones. 
III. Janice Melanson  19 Hanson Street application for Certificate of Approval for projecting sign for JM House and Home Realty Case# HDC 120 – 386 – B1 – 14 
Ms. Melanson explained that she needs a Certificate of Approval for a projecting sign for JM House and Home Realty. The colors picked are La Fonda Sombrero and Tomato Bisque 3’ by 4’ rectangle sign. The sign will be hanging on the existing post. The sign will also not be light. 
The Commission thanked the applicant for submitting a complete application. 

A motion was made by Ms. Wingate and seconded by Ms. Jones to approve the application as submitted to the department.  The motion passed unanimously.

IV. Mike Provost, Cocheco River Walk Banners
Mr. Provost explained that Rochester Main Street is working on the Cocheco River Walk banners. There will be ten banners made out of canvas. The banner will consist of an arch bridge, meandering river, and falls. The name will be changed to Rochester River Walk using the existing walk. The banner has been brought to the Arts and Culture Commission and Community Development Committee. 
II. Certified Local Government Department of Interior Letter
The Planning Department received the letter of recommendation that Rochester be certified under the provision of Section 101 © of the National Historic Preservation Act. It was received on March 20, 2014.  Congratulations to the Historic District Commission for their hard work on this project. 
III. NH Preservation Alliance Membership

The Commission voted to become members of the NH Preservation Alliance. 






The members would want to become members of the 
IV. Other Business/Non-scheduled Items
· Public Unveiling of "Historic Highlights of Downtown Rochester" Walking Tour, Sunday May 4 1:00pm at City Hall all of the Historic
IV.    Adjournment

A motion was made by Ms. Jones and seconded by Ms. Wingate to adjourn. 
Respectfully submitted,

Michelle Mears, Planner I 
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